[image: image1.jpg]A United Way of Onslow County Community Initiative



COMMUNITY ADVISORY NETWORK DEVELOPING ONSLOW

MINUTES

June 27, 2014


The Community Advisory Network Developing Onslow (CAN-DO) met at Marine Federal Credit Union for a special meeting on June 27, 2014. The meeting was called to order at 8:25 a.m. by CAN-DO Co-Chair Kathleen Holbrook. Those in attendance were:  Bill Keller, Brian Fike, Cindy Williams, Collis Niro, Craig Wagner, Gail Taylor, Jon Johnson, Kathleen Holbrook, Kelley Hamilton, Kristi Pitchford, Linda Graham, Melissa Balto, Pamela Brown, Susan Pridgen, Teresa Wait, Ursulla Ingram and William Keller.
Excused absences were received from:   Amelia Grissett, Christa Gunderson, Christy O’Daniel, Deandra Stills, Janice Graniero, Jason Klein, Lillie Gray and Theo McClammy. 
COORDINATED ASSESSMENT
CAN-DO members watched a video regarding Coordinated Assessment and then reviewed elements of the Tool Kit. The need for today was to vote on the timeline established by the state, whether to adopt a system of centralized or decentralized access and to select an agency to serve as the centralized access point. Also to elect a lead for coordinated assessment. This information must be submitted to the state by June 30, 2014. After much discussion, Collis Niro made a motion to adopt the state’s proposed timeline, to adopt a centralized system and to appoint CoastalCare as the agency to administer centralized access with 2-1-1 as the contingency. Ursulla Ingram seconded the motion. A vote of all members present revealed that all were in favor with none opposed.  Collis Niro then nominated Brian Fike to serve as lead for coordinated assessment as Brian is employed by CoastalCare so it is a natural fit. Susan Pridgen was nominated as alternate lead. Kristi Pitchford seconded this motion and a vote of membership in attendance revealed that all were in favor with none opposed.

An announcement regarding the Emergency Solutions Grant was made by Craig Wagner and Kelley Hamilton made a few announcements.
There being no further business, CAN-DO adjourned at 9:22 am on a motion made by Kristi Pitchford seconded by Bill Keller. The July meeting is cancelled due to the July 4th holiday. The next general meeting will be August 1.  
Respectfully submitted,

Kathleen Holbrook, CAN-DO Co-Chair
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